
 
Holy Trinity Church 
501 Cherrywood Rd 

Louisville, KY  40207 
 

 
August 16, 2019 
 
Dear Friends in Christ, 
 
Our parish community has a unique opportunity to serve more children. This past weekend, we revealed our plans in 
more detail to do this through our For Every Child Campaign. This is a time for Holy Trinity to enter into a deeper 
relationship with our loving God and respond to His call of providing more meaningful service to our community.  
Hopefully, this calling inspires each of us to gratefully consider ways in which we may share our time, talent, and 
treasure with our church. 
  
I ask you to prayerfully consider a generous response to this campaign, covering four unique components: 

1. Fully accessible playgrounds on the Cherrywood campus 
2. Enhanced nursery adjacent to the church’s gathering space to care for young children during our liturgies 
3. Educational programming for children with language-based learning differences at the Clifton Campus School 
4. Development of the fine arts program with enhancements to our historic theater at the Clifton Campus School 

 
I am especially proud of our expansion of Catholic Elementary education to serve children with language-based learning 
differences (e.g. dyslexia, ADHD). Prior to the opening of our Holy Trinity Clifton Campus School, there were no Catholic 
school options for these families. Our school is open to all children throughout the Archdiocese and will aid in the 
transition of these students to our local Catholic high schools, all of which have learning difference programs. Already, 
our community has shown great momentum and support of this project, with gifts and pledges to date exceeding 
$1,600,000. I pray you will join in supporting these dynamic new ministries for children. Please see the enclosed 
brochure which features many of the enhancements that will be made to the Clifton building to serve children with 
learning differences as well as to expand our fine arts program for all children enrolled at both campuses. If you would 
like more specific information about this program, I hope you will consider stopping by one of the open houses we have 
scheduled for the fall, or reach out to Rachel Schrepferman, Volunteer Campaign Chair, Beth Klem, or myself. 
 
Please know that the time, talent, and treasure you give today will reap enormous dividends tomorrow. A campaign 
pledge form For Every Child is enclosed with this letter to facilitate the process. Please complete the pledge form in the 
spirit of thanksgiving, which is our response to God’s gift to us.  
 
I am blessed to serve as your Pastor and am reminded of your most generous ways in which we as a parish serve those 
within our parish and in our wider community. As Bishop Mark was fond of saying, “to whom much is give, much is 
required.” I am confident that together we will rise to the challenge in growing these beautiful ministries For Every Child. 
 
Peace and all blessings, 

 
Rev. William Bowling 
Pastor 
 
Enclosures 

 


